
OLGC Student Council 

 

The student council meets once a week. Our duties are to help the school run smoothly and do 
our best to make sure everyone is happy in our school.  Pupils from each class in the senior side 
voted for their representative.  All the school leavers are on the student council. Joash is the 
chairperson and David and Chibuzo are the secretaries.  They have a meeting once a month to 
discuss the minutes of previous meetings and to decide on future goals for the student council. 

  

We are very excited about our Valentine’s disco, which will take place this Friday, 14th February.  
We’ve worked with Mary, our art teacher, making decorations from the hall.  We will be making 
heart shaped cookies for everyone with help from Catherine our cookery teacher.  We had fun 
designing and putting up posters around the school. 

 

     

 


